
Project Scope
The Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities 
(DOT&PF), in cooperation with the Federal Highway Administration 
(FHWA) and the Matanuska-Susitna Borough (MSB), is proposing 
to reconstruct and extend Hemmer Rd north from its intersection 
with Palmer-Wasilla Highway to the intersection with Bogard Road. 
The improved Hemmer Road is proposed to have:

•	 12-foot lanes (one in each direction) with 4-foot 
shoulders on each side

•	 pedestrian accommodations
•	 drainage improvements
•	 a new traffic signal at Bogard Road

Status/Schedule 
Survey Completed 2022

Traffic Analysis 2023, The traffic analysis was done 
as part of the initial environmental 
document to better understand the 
needs of the corridor, inform the design 
and help identify potential impacts to 
the area.

Cultural Resources 
Survey

Late 2023

Environmental 
Document

Initial document completed April 2024. 
(Will be updated through re-evaluations 
as design progresses.)

Geotechnical 
Investigations

May 2024

Public Involvement
DOT&PF is coordinating with local government, tribes, and 
community members through open houses, postcard and email 
updates, and the project website. Comments can be submitted 
at any time via the project website or by contacting the team 
members (see below for contact information).  
https://dot.alaska.gov/creg/hemmer/

Cost
The project is estimated to cost about $13 million including design, 
right-of-way acquisition, utility relocation and construction.

Year 2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028

Quarter 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4 1 2 3 4

Survey

Traffic Analysis

Environmental 
Document

ROW Process*

Design

Utilities

Bidding and 
Construction**

FACT SHEET

Contact the following with your questions and comments:

Joann Mitchell, PE
Kinney Engineering, LLC
(907) 344-7590
Joann.Mitchell@KinneyEng.com

Chris Bentz, PE
DOT&PF Project Manager
(907) 707-1912
Chris.Bentz@alaska.gov

Roy Dahlstrom
DOT&PF Environmental Impact Analyst
(907) 269-0533
Roy.Dahlstrom@alaska.gov

Hemmer Road Extension and Upgrade:
Palmer Wasilla Hwy to Bogard Rd
Project No: CFHWY00885/000174

Scan here to 
visit the website

*The project anticipates submitting the project for MSB plat review late fall of 2025.  
**Construction start date is dependent on funding and right-of-way acquisitions.
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Hemmer Road Extension and Upgrade: Palmer Wasilla Hwy to Bogard Rd
Project No: CFHWY00885/000174

ROW

Palmer-Wasilla Highway To Church Driveway

ROW

Original Ground

Original Ground

Pathway

2:1

Original Ground

ROW

2:1
2:1

2:1

4:1

2:1

G
ra

ve
l S

ho
ul

de
r

G
ra

ve
l S

ho
ul

de
r

G
ra

ve
l S

ho
ul

de
r

Bu
ffe

r

8’
(Typ.)

Varies
10’ Min.

PathwayCurb and
Gutter

2’2’

16’ 12’
Lane Lane

Sh
ou

ld
er

Sh
ou

ld
er

12’ 16’-24’4’ 4’ 10’2’ 2’

Hemmer Road

Hemmer Road – Palmer-Wasilla Highway To Palmer Moose Dr
See red section in map below

Original Ground

ROW

Original Ground

ROW

G
ra

ve
l S

ho
ul

de
r

Bu
ffe

r

Pathway

10’

18’ 4’ 4’12’ 12’ 2’ 10’ 2’

Sh
ou

ld
er

Sh
ou

ld
er

G
ra

ve
l S

ho
ul

de
r

G
ra

ve
l S

ho
ul

de
r

Lane Lane

2:1
4:1

2’ 2’

2:1

2:1
2:1

Original Ground

ROW

Hemmer Road

Pathway

Palmer Moose Dr To Chalet Dr

16’-24’

Hemmer Road – Palmer Moose Dr To Bogard Road
See gold section in map above
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